
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 14th 

February 2019 at 7.30pm 

 

Apologies 

  Mr Bust, Mrs Todd 

 

Present 

  Vice chairman Mr Paris ( who took the meeting), Mrs Herbert, Mrs 

Simmonds, Mrs Godfrey, Mr Bevans, clerk Mr Rickett, Financial Officer Mrs Rickett 

  Cllrs Laughton and Rainbow 

  1 member of the public 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and correct record 

 

Matters arising from previous meetings  

  Notice board – will be removed to repair 

 

Declaration of Councillors interests 

  None 

 

Village Hall 

  Elections are booked for Thursday 2nd May 2019  

  Village hall and Village website to be merged, Mr Bevans funds websites £10 

each 3 sites in all (£30) – agreed unanimously to pay Mr Bevans 

  Need to publicise new roof, need to mention that WREN has funded this, 

could be done with “T empting Fete” 

  Fete to possibly include, slide show of the Village, Teas, cakes, put out flyers 

for the hire of the Hall 

  The religious group is not coming 

 

Fundraising 

  6th July – committee to meet in the Waggon 27th February at 8pm 

  Mrs Godfrey has offered a 6 x 12 marquee, committee to decide if a floor is 

needed 

  Suggested events – duck race and welly wanging 

 

Roads and hedges 

  School Lane and Mill Lane edges in a bad state, due to road closures 

  Cllr Laughton, the edges are not usually repaired as it widens a single track 

road 

  Traffic lights on the Turnpike are not working  

  Cllr Laughton informed the PC that 6.6 mill is going towards mending 

potholes and 1.7mill of that on equipment 

  Water is again running on Mansfield Road – speak to Mr Bust 

 

Allotments 

  Mr Paris said there is some support for moving the allotments and 1 on 

Facebook 

 

 



Stained glass window 

   £60 paid – going into Edingley Chapel 

 

Open meeting 

  Complaint from a member of the public 

  Road works vehicles parked on the verge outside his house have damaged the 

verges, may need reinstating – contact MP Spencer’s secretary Jane Walker Caden gas board 

 

Correspondence 

  Items circulated to Councillors 

  NALC letter to Councillors – no action 

  Stakeholder 

  Roadworks – Greaves Lane work cancelled 

  The Beat 

  Bus Service – letter from MP Spencer and conformed by Cllr Laughton that 

the service Mansfield/ Newark would be 1 every 2 hours (the service is not subsidised) 

 

Finance 

  Agreed unanimously to pay the cleaners - £31 

 

Planning  

  None 

 

Items for the next agenda 

  Finance – repay Mr Bevans for website 

  Notice board 

 

Date of next meeting  

  Thursday 14th March 2019 at 7.30pm 

 

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm 

 

 


